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We are looking forward to starting a 
new discipleship program. This will be 
for those individuals, that work full or 
part time for the ministry in the Valley 
of Peace. This will be taught in 
Spanish, so please pray for Junior to 
have the ability to teach in another 
language.
This month we added 10 new kids that 
will be eating lunch every school day 
at the Valley of Peace feeding center! 
Please pray that the children and their 
families will respond to the gospel 
message and get saved!!
Below is a picture of our childrens 
Sunday School Class at Bullet Tree 
Baptist Church. We are thankful that 
the Lord entrusted us with this 
privilege to teach these children the 
Word of God. They are completing 
their work during class.
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Brandi learning how to 
make tamales, with Mrs. 
Celina on an open fire. 
Mrs. Celina is our main 
cook at the feeding 
center in the Valley of 
Peace. This could be 
very benificial to Junior, 
he loves fresh tamales!

Please pray that this 
youngman will be the 
future leader of Bullet 
Tree Baptist Church! On 
Sunday, Feburary 18th, 
Elgar Cruz preached his 
first message in Spanish 
and the title was “The 
Plans of God are always 
Perfect.” Elgar speaks 3 
languages and we are 
e x c i t e d a b o u t t h e 
opportunity of investing 
time and resources into 
his life. Thank you for 
praying and giving to 
make all of this possible.
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